
Agenda Item IV.A, Board Action on selection of and contract with Superintendent 
finalist 

General Business Meeting 

May 11, 2017 

At its April 26, 2017 general business meeting, the Board of Education (“Board”) received a 
report from the investigative committee that the Board tasked with conducting a search for a 
new Superintendent (“Search Committee”).  At its subsequent meeting on May 2, 2017, the 
Board accepted the Search Committee’s recommendations to consider Dr. Linda Chen and Dr. 
Christina Kishimoto as final candidates for the position of Superintendent and to interview each 
of them on May 11, 2017.  Dr. Chen’s cover letter and resume are attached as Exhibit A, and 
Dr. Kishimoto’s cover letter and resume are attached as Exhibit B. 

Between May 3 and May 10, 2017, the final candidates met with elected officials, community 
groups, student organizations, unions, and other education stakeholders.  Some meetings were 
in individual settings and others were in larger group settings of no more than 40 people.  The 
intent of these meetings was to allow education stakeholders and candidates to interact with 
each other at a more personal level.  While the primary intent of these meetings was not to 
collect formal feedback, attendees can share any thoughts and insights they may have about 
the candidates with the Board through public testimony.   

In addition to the stakeholder meetings, each candidate held a press conference on May 4, 
2017, where they provided a statement as to why they want to become Superintendent and 
answered questions from the media.  Recordings of each candidate’s statement and answers 
are available on the Board’s website.1 

After each candidate makes statements during the public portion of the meeting, the Board will 
interview Dr. Chen and Dr. Kishimoto in executive session at its May 11, 2017 general business 
meeting.  The Board may make a selection at the meeting; however, the Board will not publicly 
announce the selected finalist until the finalist has accepted the offer and entered into a contract 
with the Board. 

  

                                                            
1 Recordings are available at http://boe.hawaii.gov/About/pages/final‐candidates.aspx by clicking the “Why do you 
want to be Superintendent?” links. 



Exhibit A 

Dr. Linda Chen’s Cover Letter and Resume 

  













Exhibit B 

Dr. Christina Kishimoto’s Cover Letter and Resume 

 






















